

Venedocia Salem Church youth

Youngsters plant flowers

The Venedocia Salem Church youth and children from the community planted five flower beds at the Venedocia Memorial Park and one flower bed at the church on a recent Saturday morning under the direction of the park trustees. They were taught how to carefully handle flowers, spacing, depth, watering and fertilizing the plants. In arranging the flowers, they also considered the height at maturity.

The class will be weeding the flower beds during the summer months while the park trustees will be watering the plants. The youth planted the following plants and flowers: pampas grass, giant and regular marigolds, spider plants, cannas, lavender, salvia, petunias and dusty miller.

Youth participants were Emily Blackmore, Megan Smith, Ashley Smith, Spencer McGee, Lena Pratt, Corey Hobbs, Josh Lloyd, Allen Degen, Jason Lloyd, Emma Jones, Abbey Eutsler, Matt Eutsler and Philip Eutsler.